## CITY OF BURNABY EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL (GRANTS)

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

# REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL

The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council's approval:

#30/99 Planned Parenthood Association of B.C.

## **RECOMMENDATION:**

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$500 be awarded to Planned Parenthood Association of B.C. to assist with the purchase of a VCR player and monitor for the Burnaby Clinic.

#### REPORT

Planned Parenthood B.C. is a charitable non-profit organization with clinics throughout the province. The organization's mission is to reduce unplanned pregnancies and promote optimal reproductive health by providing quality education, information and clinical services.

The Burnaby Clinic has provided services to the community for 29 years and is presently located on the BCIT campus. It is open to everyone in the community and is staffed by three physicians, a RN supervisor and eight dedicated volunteers.

Sexual health education is essential for the prevention of unplanned pregnancies and sexually transmitted diseases. Therefore, one of the main components of the health program for all clinic patients is the viewing of educational videos. These videos cover many topics, including contraception options, pregnancy, healthy decision making and sexually transmitted disease prevention.

CC: -CITY MANAGER

-DIRECTOR FINANCE

The Planned Parenthood Association of B.C. is requesting a grant to assist with the cost of the necessary equipment to allow the above noted videos to be shown at its Burnaby Clinic.

Request:

\$850

CPA:

1998 - Nil

1997 -

Nil

1996 -

Nil

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$500 be awarded to the Planned Parenthood Association of B.C. toward the purchase of VCR player and monitor for the Burnaby Clinic.

## #56/99 Burnaby Lakers Junior "A" Lacrosse Club

#### **RECOMMENDATION:**

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$2,125 (\$125 x 17 players) be awarded to the Burnaby Lakers Junior "A" Lacrosse Club to assist with travel expenses to the 1999 Minto Cup in Whitby, Ontario from August 28 to September 03.

#### REPORT

An application was received from the Burnaby Lakers Junior "A" Lacrosse Club requesting a grant to assist with travel expenses to the 1999 Minto Cup. The team won the 1999 Provincial and Western Canada Championship titles to earn a berth in the National Championship in Whitby, Ontario.

Request:

Unspecified

CPA:

1998 - \$1,000

1997 - Nil

1996 - Nil

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$2,125 (\$125 per player that resides in Burnaby) be awarded to the Burnaby Lakers Junior "A" Lacrosse Club.

## #57/99 Burnaby Christmas Bureau

#### **RECOMMENDATION:**

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$2000 be awarded to the Burnaby Christmas Bureau for its 1999 Christmas Campaign.

### REPORT

An application was received requesting financial assistance for the 1999 Christmas Campaign. The Burnaby Christmas Bureau provides low income Burnaby families with food gift certificates and Christmas toys. In 1998, the Bureau distributed \$112,025 in food gift certificates which provided 4,913 people with a Christmas meal. In addition, 8,538 new toys were provided for children.

Request: Unspecified

CPA: 1998 - \$1,000

1997 - \$2,000 1996 - \$1,000

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$2,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Christmas Bureau for its 1999 Christmas Campaign.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor D.R. Corrigan, Chair

Councillor D.G. Evans, Member

Councillor C. Redman, Member

